Institutional policies 
These courses are offered as shared courses via videoconferencing technology by Columbia, Cornell, and Yale and offer students at the participating institutions the opportunity to receive instruction in less commonly taught languages (LCTL) not offered at their own institution or not offered at all levels. Upon satisfactory completion of the course, students receive course credit from their home institution as determined by the relevant Course of Study (or equivalent) Committee.

The following policies will apply:

· Per institutional agreement, each course will conform to the academic calendar of the sending institution with respect to the starting and ending dates, semester breaks, and the final examination and reading periods. Therefore, students at receiving institutions will be expected to attend some classes (or participate in an appropriate alternative meeting time or online activity as approved by the instructor) even when their own institutions are not in session. For example, since the institutions may start their semesters at different dates, students may be required to attend classes or take final exams later than those at their own institutions. Students are advised to consult the course syllabus carefully and discuss the schedule at the commencement of the course with the instructor.
· The course meeting times are set by the instructor at the sending institution in conformance with the policies of that institution.
· The class attendance policy is set by the instructor at the sending institution and communicated to the students at or before commencement of classes.
· Academic integrity: Students must abide by the policies and terms on academic integrity as articulated by their home institutions. Any allegations of an academic integrity violation made against a student in conjunction with his or her participation in a shared LCTL course will be adjudicated by that student’s home University according to that University’s own rules and procedures.
· Disability policies: Students seeking accommodations for disabilities must abide by the policies of their home institutions. [Instructors may provide a link to the relevant policy at their institution.]
· Sample disability statement from Yale:
· If you qualify for classroom accommodations because of a disability, please:
1. get a Course Accommodation Request from the Resource Office on Disabilities (ROD), and
2. submit it to the instructor  in person outside of class (e.g. office hours)
within the first two weeks of the semester.
3. See http://yalecollege.yale.edu/content/resource-office-disabilities for more information.
· The instructor at the sending institution is responsible for determining student grades as indicated on the grading scale included on the syllabus. Only grades that are in conformance with the policy of a student’s home institution may be awarded; thus, Yale students cannot receive a grade of A+, for example. 
· At the commencement of the course, the instructor will communicate to the students his or her policy on late submission of course work and its consequences, such as a potential reduction in grade. If, however, there is a general policy at the student’s home institution that deans or similar officials may permit late submission of course work or the postponement of examinations or tests for specific reasons, such as religious observance, family emergency, serious illness, or the like, these formal excuses shall be honored.  
· Course enrollment:  Enrollment in the shared LCTL courses is strictly limited and subject to the following institutional agreement: Total enrollment in any shared LCTL course will not exceed 12; at least 3 of these 12 slots will always be reserved for students from each receiving institution. Thus, where there is one receiving university, students from the sending university will have first enrollment priority for a maximum of 9 slots in a course, and where there are two receiving institutions, students from the sending university will have first enrollment priority for a maximum of 6 slots. Where student demand at any university (sending or receiving) exceeds the number of available slots, such university will determine exclusively by its own rules and procedures which students may enroll in the course. Thus, students are advised to register as early as possible and contact their institutional SCI Coordinator.  For Yale, this will be Minjin Hashbat (Minjin.hashbat@yale.edu).
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